
 

The purpose of this public comment to the Ohio Power Siting Board is to provide further 
documentation of the intimidation and harassment by the Seneca Anti Wind Union to private 
citizens in favor of wind development. 
 
First, let me be very clear, I do not have a Facebook account, I have never had any dialogue 
with this group of people, online or in-person concerning wind development in Seneca County. 
 
I have written “Letters to the Editor” in local newspapers and testified in person to the Ohio 
Power Siting Board, at public hearings as a supporter of wind development where I reside in 
Seneca County. I have also offered opponent testimony for HB 401 and SB 234 to support land 
usage rights of farmers. 
 
I have provided a screenshot of the FaceBook page of the Seneca Anti Wind Union from April 
22, 2020. This post from Jeremy Kitson, was trying to bring me, my family, and my place of 
employment that I retired from in 2015 into this argument. I am not related to Tamra Fry, nor do I 
know who she is.  

This was not an isolated event. I have on file many screenshots of this type of posting on the 
Seneca Anti Wind Facebook page.  
 
This provides further evidence that local citizens, in favor of wind development do not want or 
deserve this type of harassment for expressing their views. This is the reason that the Ohio 
Power Siting Board is not hearing the entire story!  
 
In conclusion, my purpose for this post was not to file a complaint with the Ohio Power Siting 
Board but to draw your attention to why many people in favor of wind development do not want 
to face this type of public scrutiny, criticism, and mockery for themselves and their families. I 
may not always agree with another person's ideas, but I should respectfully listen to their ideas. 
Citizens should be able to voice their opinions and not fear mobs supercharged by social media. 
An anonymous person once said, "When someone speaks, the mob attacks the person, and the 
ideas are left in the rubble". 



 

Sincerely, 
 
Anne Fry 
Bloom Township 
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